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Mr.Michael Houghton
Stratham Selectboard Chair
10 Bunker Hill Ave
Stratham, NH 03885

Dear Mr. Houghton,

Arrangements have been made for the New Hampshire Department of Transportation to
hold a Public Informational Meeting. The meeting will be to discuss planned changes to the lane
configuration of Route 33 to add a two-way left turn lane extending from the former Great Bay
Community College driveway in Stratham to the Bayside Rd / Winnicut Rd intersection in
Greenland.

The meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, September 14, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. at the
Greenland Central School at 70 Post Road in Greenland, NH.

In anticipation that the Selectmen, Planning Board, and other municipal bodies will be in
attendance, we suggest the meeting be posted to assure compliance with the State’s Right to Know
Law. In that regard, we have enclosed several notices of this meeting and would appreciate it if
you would have them posted in prominent places in your Town to inform as many citizens as
possible. We will also be advertising this meeting in the local, daily, and weekly newspapers.

The purpose of this meeting is to present citizens and public officials with information
regarding the proposed project and to solicit public input to ensure that project decisions meet
public transportation needs; and community goals, and protect and enhance the environment.
Accordingly, NHDOT assures that this project will be administered according to the requirements
of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all related statutes to ensure nondiscrimination.

This project may have an effect on cultural or historic resources that are potentially eligible
for or listed on the National Register of Historic Places. Individuals or organizations with a
demonstrated interest in the potential impacts to historic resources have an opportunity to become
consulting parties under Section 106 of the national Historic Preservation Act. Additional
information will be provided at the public informational meeting.
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Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory
impairment or other disability, should contact the Bureau of Right-of-Way, NHDOT, PO Box 483,
Concord, New Hampshire 03302-0483 or call 603-271-3222 — TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-
735-2964. Notification for the need of assistance should be made at the earliest convenience.

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed
project, call (603) 271-2604. I hope you will plan to attend this meeting.

Sincerely,

Michael J Dugas, P.E.
Project Manager
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETNG

THIS MEETING WILL BE TO DISCUSS PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE
LANE CONFIGURATION OF ROUTE 33, WHICH WOULD ADD A TWO-
WAY LEFT TURN LANE EXTENDING FROM THE FORMER GREAT BAY
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DRIVEWAY IN STRATHAM TO THE BAYSIDE
RD / WINNICUT RD INTERSECTION IN GREENLAND.

The meeting will be held at:

Greenland Central School
70 Post Road, Greenland NH
Wednesday, September 14, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.

The purpose of this meeting is to present citizens and public officials with information
regarding the “Planned Action” plan. The public will have an opportunity to ask questions and
share their thoughts regarding potential improvements to ensure that the project decisions meet
public transportation needs and community goals and protect and enhance the environment.
Accordingly, NHDOT assures that this project will be administered according to the requirements
of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all related statutes to ensure nondiscrimination.

This project may have an effect on cultural or historic resources that are potentially eligible for
or listed on the National Register of Historic Places. Individuals or organizations with a
demonstrated interest in the potential impacts to historic resources have an opportunity to become
Consulting Parties under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. Additional
information will be made available at the public workshop.

Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory
impairment or other disability, should contact the Bureau of Right-of-Way, NHDOT, PO Box
483, Concord, New Hampshire 03302-0483 — TDD Access Relay NH 1-800-735-2964.
Notification for the need of assistance should be made at the earliest convenience.

THE PUBLIC IS INVITED AND ENCOURAGED TO PARTICIPATE

STRATHAM-GREENLAND
43272







